The date: 3/13/2023
The week number: 11
The walk number: 1704
The weather: 61F; partly cloudy
The walkers: Alan Cummings, Chris Moreno, Viveca Sapin-Areeda,
Chip O’Connor, Marsha Hirano-Nakanishi, Fiona Tindall

The birds (26)

No. First Name Last Name Prob
5 Western Bluebird 0.38
1 Red-whiskered Bulbul 1

6 Bushtit 0.88
4 American Crow 1

3 Mourning Dove 0.88
6 House Finch 1

1 Species Flycatcher 0.12
13 Lesser Goldfinch 1

1 Red-tailed Hawk 0.25
2 Anna’s Hummingbird 1

1 Selasphorus Hummingbird 0.88
2 Dark-eyed Junco 1

4 Ruby-crowned Kinglet 0.88
3 Northern Mockingbird 0.88
2 Black Phoebe 1

6 Common Raven 1

1 Red-naped Sapsucker 0

3 House Sparrow 0.50
1 Western Tanager 0.12
5 California Towhee 0.88
1 Turkey Vulture 0

2 Orange-crowned Warbler 0.25
1 Townsend’s Warbler 0.38
22 Yellow-rumped Warbler 1

8 Acorn Woodpecker 1

3 Bewick’s Wren 0.75

Walk lasted between 12:00 and 13:56. Tournament Park was open.

We welcomed back Fiona Tindall, who has walked 24 times overall but not any since 2021. It
was good to have her join in and maybe she brought us some luck. We saw a Western Tanager
for the first time in a long time, and the Red-naped Sapsucker was back in Tournament Park.

We observed 26 species, which was 2.3 above the prediction but well below the maximum for
the week of 35. We are in the period of big numbers. In two weeks, the all-time record of 37 was
set. Next week’s record is 31. It’s a good time to join a walk, but the weather on Tuesday’s lately
has not been very good, not is it likely to be good this week. I'll let people know if the day is
going to be switched.



Alan,
3/19/2023



